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CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

9 OCTOBER 2018

Present: Councillor Bridgeman (Chairperson), Councillors De'Ath, Philippa Hill-
John, Joyce, Phillips, Taylor and Singh

Co-opted Members: Patricia Arlotte (Roman Catholic representative)

31 :   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Morgan, Murphy, Carol 
Cobert, Rebecca Crump and Karen Del’Armi.

32 :   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

No declarations of interest were received for this meeting.

33 :   MINUTES 

The minutes of the committee meeting held on the 11 September 2018 were agreed 
as a correct record and signed by the Chairperson.

34 :   A NEW DELIVERY MODEL FOR FAMILY HELP AND SUPPORT IN 
CARDIFF - DRAFT CABINET REPORT 

The Chairperson welcomed Councillor Graham Hinchey (Cabinet Member, Children 
and Families), Sarah McGill (Corporate Director, People and Communities), Claire 
Marchant (Director, Social Services) and Jane Thomas (Assistant Director, Housing 
and Communities to the meeting.   

The Chairperson invited Councillor Hinchey to make a statement in which in advised 
that the MASH was introduced in 2016.  Fewer than 20% of referrals to the MASH 
progress to a Children’s Services intervention;  The basis of the new model is to bring 
together existing services into three new services, one of which is the family gateway 
which is the primary route in for all referrals and requests for help.  

The Directors and Assistant Director provided Members with a presentation,
Improving Outcomes for Children: Family Help and Support 

The Chairperson invited questions and comments from Members:

Members asked how officers were going to address the number those speaking other 
languages and enquired about the training that would be provided. Officers advised 
that welsh speaking and community language speaking staff would be recruited and 
staff would always have access to language line.  A wide variety of languages were 
spoken in the hubs and WITS was absorbed from Gwent Police as part of the C2C 
function and they provide language support in Cardiff and throughout Wales.  There 
will be a workforce development team; training would be provided and evaluated, by 
means of auditing, listening to phone calls and a Quality Assurance Framework is to 
be put in place.  It was important that staff were aware of all the help available. 

http://cardiff.moderngov.co.uk/documents/b11192/Presentation%20for%20Agenda%20Item%204%20-%20Family%20Help%20Support%2009th-Oct-2018%2016.30%20Children%20and%20Young%20Peop.pdf?T=9
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Members were advised that the multi-agency workshop held on 24 September was 
well attended with over 45 representatives across a wide range of organisations 
attending.  Members did note however, that a response had not been received from 
all those representatives who had been invited. 

Members were provided with an assurance that the contact telephone number would 
be widely publicised.  

Members discussed the Families First TUPE arrangements and were advised that 
some staff who transferred in accordance with those arrangements had since left and 
others had remained, however, a lot of training had been undertaking by those staff.  
Members queried how many families had benefitted from involvement with those staff 
who had transferred in accordance with the TUPE arrangements and were advised 
that the information would be provided.  Members were advised that although the 
exact figures will not be known until the process is complete is anticipated that 
approximately 15 Ty Storrie staff will be transferred in accordance with the TUPE 
arrangements

Members sought clarification as to why in 51.8% cases referred to the MASH 
resulted no action taken.  Officers advised Members of the reasons; some are calls 
made to locate and speak to Social Workers, and some are referrals from the police 
which are only for information purposes.  It is important that there is clear data 
monitoring.  

Members noted that whilst every effort will be made to offset the required funding of 
£500k for the implementation of the model, it was anticipated that the funding would 
be required year on year.

Members asked for reassurance that the transition to the new delivery model would 
be seamless.  Officers advised that staff will be recruited and trained before the new 
model goes live, for some it will be a new service but for others it will be continuing 
their existing work.  As yet Cabinet has not made a decision, once a decision has  
been made there will be consultation with the Trade Unions.

Members discussed raising attainment and the importance of children attending 
school, having had breakfast, being clean and getting to school on time.  
Interventions in respect of parenting, income, debt advise and housing can all impact 
on a child getting to school in a psychological state which allows them to be ready to 
learn.  Performance management at schools need to be considered, eg, exclusions 
and the reasons for the flight or fight behaviour.  The stress they are suffering has to 
be reduced.  

Members sought clarification of the evidence suggesting that other cultures are not 
reporting or engaging with the service.  Officers advised that those from certain 
ethnic backgrounds are less likely to ask for help and in particular when it involves 
some form of domestic violence.  It is important to build trust with those from different 
ethnic backgrounds which takes time, it also helps to have staff from different ethnic 
backgrounds.  Members noted that referrals are difficult from the east of the City.

Members noted the diversity of provision across the city which makes call handling a 
complex task and were concerned whether we have the right pattern of provision.  
Officers advised that Information Services are paramount. It is important that families 
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are encouraged to use the telephone number to enable the authority to understand 
the needs of the family to ensure that the right type and level of support is provided.  
It was noted that in some areas there is not enough provision and in others too much.

The Committee was advised that whilst the involvement of Young Commissions will 
be welcomed it is not required at this stage.  However, when further detail is available 
there will be further consultation.  Officers maintain that the voice of young people 
and the family are important and the different stages of consultation and 
implementation.

Members raised concerns as to whether the date of implementation in April 2019 is 
both realistic and achievable, Officers advised that the current contracts end on 31 
March and therefore core services have to be in place by that time, although it is 
anticipated that the service will need to continue to develop.  It is vital that the model 
developed is fit for purpose.  

AGREED – That the Chairperson writes to the Cabinet Member on behalf of the 
Committee expressing their comments and observations discussed during the way 
forward.

35 :   FAMILIES FIRST ANNUAL REVIEW 2017/18 AD FUTURE DEVELOPMENT 
PROPOSALS 

The Chairperson welcomed Councillor Graham Hinchey (Cabinet Member, Children 
and Families), Sarah McGill (Corporate Director, People and Communities), Claire 
Marchant (Director, Social Services) and Angela Bourge (Operational Manager, 
Resources) to the meeting.

The Chairperson invited Councillor Hinchey to make a statement in which he 
commended the work done to maintain provision for families, despite the reduction in 
funding.  There will be additional developments in 2018-2019; there needs to be a 
more integrated approach.

The Chairperson invited questions and comments from Members:

Members noted that 17.4% of referrals to Families First came from schools and other 
education services and asked whether staff at schools.  Officers advised there staff 
available at schools to offer advice and guidance, Family Engagement Officers and 
the Strengthening Families programme also offer advice and guidance.  An 
Education Parenting Programme is also being established.  Staff are also being 
trained.

Members discussed the transition from Action for Children to Families First, Officers 
advised there have been challenges surrounding the number of organisations 
involved, it has been difficult for both families and officers to manage the routes in 
and out.  There were difficulties with transferring staff, some decided that they 
wanted to leave as they had different expectations and did not want to work for a 
different organisation.  Managing vacancies and levels of service has also proved to 
be a challenge.  There has been a tapering of the level of services offered and the 
range of programmes, staff have been mindful of the impact on families accessing 
Families First and Flying Start.
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Members queried the LBGT support within Families First, bearing in mind the figures 
were so low and were advised that there were a cohort of individuals who were not 
taking up the support, it is about accessibility and sometimes services are not visible.  
The low representation from some groups needs to be targeted and engaged.

Members noted that there was a higher referral rate in relation to families with Mental 
Health issues, both children and parents in their own right.  Whilst they do not always 
meet the threshold for Children’s or Adults Services, their needs are still complex.  
Members were reminded that Mental Health Services had received significant 
investment from Welsh Government.  

Members referred to the infographics and lack of actual base numbers contained in 
some of them.  Officers advised that they could be provided.

AGREED – That the Chairperson writes to the Cabinet Member on behalf of the 
Committee expressing their comments and observations discussed during the way 
forward.

36 :   WAY FORWARD 

Members discussed the information received and identified a number of issues which 
the Chairman agreed would be included in the letters that would be sent, on behalf of 
the Committee, to the relevant Cabinet Members and Officers.

37 :   DATE OF NEXT MEETING - TUESDAY 13 NOVEMBER 2018 AT 4.30 PM 

The next scheduled meeting of the Children and Young People Scrutiny Committee 
is on Tuesday 13 November 2018.

The meeting terminated at 6.50 pm


	Minutes

